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EDITORIAL

One of the things | like about Christmas time is that it is a great time to catch up on news from
dogs we have re-homed. This year we seem to have had more updates than ever so we are
sharing some of the news with you, as we are sure that you will be interested to know how the
dogs are doing. We have had some super dogs through since the last Newsletter and | hope
that you will enjoy reading their stories. A couple of the re-homings have been so satisfying

for us they have made every thing worthwhile.

Of course we have also had to say goodbye to some of our dogs.
This is always a sad time but it is also an opportunity to share our
memories and to give thanks for the time we have been able to share
with them. You will find our tributes to all these dogs in Oscar’s
‘Return to Sender’ section as this keeps them all together and will
hopefully make it easier for those of you who find this topic
distressing.

Many people who adopt dogs from us seem to be attending training
classes, even if this is only for the first 6 to 8 weeks. We always
encourage this as we feel that it helps every one in the family to take
control and to bond with the dog. Some people carry on and complete
their good Citizen award whilst others look for other activities to get
involved with. Ebony Long has kindly written about her experiences
with agility in the hope that it might inspire some of you to get
involved. If you and your dog do any other activity please let us know,
as we are keen to cover all aspects of dog ownership.

Our AGM was held in November and you will find the officer’s reports
at the end of the newsletter. We hope that you will find them
interesting and that they will give you an idea of the time and money
needed to re-home the dogs. As always it is only though the support
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of our members and friends that we are able to continue our work so there is a big thank you
to all of you.

Some of you have mentioned how much work goes into the Newsletter and how long does it
take to produce. Well the more input | have from members and supporters the easier it is for
me. Articles that are emailed across can just be inserted so that saves me a lot of time.
Writing about the dogs is always a pleasure and in fact these pieces just write themselves. |
tend to start the next newsletter as soon as the previous one is finished adding bits as they
come to hand but | guess it takes about six weeks to get it all together. I've always enjoyed
writing so it is never a chore but it is always good to get feed back as it lets me know what
you want to hear. There are three or four of you who do this on a regular basis and | am very
grateful to these people for taking the time to contact me.

So put the kettle on and make a cup of your favourite brew, sit back and enjoy the read ....
But make sure that you have walked the dog first!

I would like to make it clear that the views given in any of the articles are the authors and not
necessarily those of Labrador Welfare.

JUNE'S JOTTINGS. ......

We greeted the New Year with a degree of dread! Many rescue groups feared that the
financial crisis would result in even more dogs being handed in for re-homing and many of the
pedigree rescue groups were concerned about the knock on effect of ‘that programme’.
Would the general public still be prepared to take on a pedigree dog or would they decide to
take on a mongrel. To be honest, as far as Labrador Welfare has been concerned things have
carried on pretty much as normal. We have had a few dogs handed in specifically due to



finacial reasons but there hasn’t been the rush that we had expect ... well not yet! We have
still had some really good offers of homes so it looks as if the general publics long love affair
with the Labrador is going strong although we still don’t know what the long term affect of the
recent publicity will be.

Since the Autumn Newsletter we have re-homed Emma, Luke, Buster, Buster, Tyler, Ellie,
Bella, Toby, Sian, Molly, Jake, Max, Harvey, Pip, Ebony, Oscar, Sam, Jack, Stan, Jackson,
Ollie, Misty, Sam, Lucky, Charlie, Harry, Archie, Daisy, Alfie, Meg, Bailey, Emily, Eddie,
Harvey, Tyla, Buster, Elvis

Now for news of the dogs

As always | can't tell you about all the re-homings, which is a shame as we have had some
very nice dogs through and as, always some excellent home offered. However if | wrote about
every dog the Newsletter would be pages long! So here are just a few of the high lights.

Emma, Bella and Molly were all handed over due to a break up of relationship. This was a
very difficult time for their owner as the couple had also been business partners. Emma and
Molly are both black but Bella (Emma’s daughter) is fox red. Obviously it was impossible to
rehome the girls together but they have now all settled in their new homes. As you know we
take quite a lot of detail about the dogs before they come as if we know a bit about their
personality this helps us to match them up better. We have often found that when dogs are
split their disposition changes and this was the case with this trio. Bella, who had been the
leader of the trio, turns out to be a rather timid dog but she has settled in well in her new
home as have her mother and sister.

Luke was one of our inbetweenies. At six years of age he just wasn’t what
people were looking for so he spent quite a while in kennels. Don and Pam
(two of our members) would have loved to offer him a home but he was a
nuisance with Tammy (their bitch). It would have helped if Luke had been
neutered but most dogs and bitched come in entire. We did eventually find a
couple who would take on an older dog, they have had Luke neutered and he
has settled in very well and is calmer now.

The two Busters gave us a few problems, as they were both in kennels around the same
time. One is yellow and only just over a year old, the other is black and is 4 years old. Those
of you who visit our web site will know that every dog has its own individual ‘tag number’. As
this is unique to that dog it ensures that there can be no confusion over which dog some one
is enquiring about. Some names are so popular we would end up very confused with out this
system. Black Buster started to have fits just before he was due to come in but he is only on a
low dose of medication and this is controlling them for him. He has settled in very well in his
new home and meets Oscar who we rehomed in 2005.

Every one wanted Tyler, a delightful black 4-year girl. With a dog like this it is
the number of offers of homes that causes us the headache — not the lack of
them. We have a long waiting list for bitches so it takes time trawling through
them all to ensure that we have found the best match. We know that we have
in this case as she has given so much pleasure to her new owners who
absolutely adore her.

Ellie has to be the rehoming of the year. You will all know how long Ellie was with us — why
was she with us so long? What terrible behaviour problems lurked
behind that gentle exterior? She is a timid girl and is unsure of other
dogs and no one wanted to even give her a chance. As Ellie had been
with us going on 18 months we were beginning to doubt our ability to
re-home her, however she was such a good girl in kennels and both
Rachel and Alex adored her we just felt that we had to keep trying.
Then one evening | had a call from an older lady who was looking for a
companion. She has 2 sons living near by who would walk the dog for
her and she wanted an older bitch. She asked me about Ellie and | told



her all we knew about her. You cannot imagine the mixed feelings | had when she said that
she would like to offer Ellie a home. We were delighted when Ellie finally packed her bags
and took off up to Leeds. We had offered to pay for some professional advice for Ellie but this
hasn’t been needed. She has settled in so well and the sons can handle her when she meets
strange dogs. | would like to share with you a couple of comments | have received from her
new owner ‘She has wangled her way into our hearts. The greeting | get from her when |
come down in the morning sets me up for the day’. Hankies out every one!

Jake had originally come in to a rescue centre in Lancashire as a stray and had been
adopted by a lady in Glossop. When she could no longer keep him she asked if we would re-
home him for her stating that she did not want to take him back to the other rescue centre.
She did tell me that he had a sore on his neck but her vet felt that it didn’t need treatment.
When we saw him we had to agree with Andy when he said that would put him off adopting
Jake so we asked John to take him over to the vets. The sore looked something like a cyst
but Alan (the vet) dealt with it for us and we found a couple that were willing to take on an
older dog (Jake is 7). He has settled in very well although we feel that he is thoroughly spoilt.
Jake’s new dad works for Pedigree and is able to take him to work if needs be - bet that's fun!

Max ended up costing us a fortune but he was worth every penny. He was only 8 months old
when he came through to us and seemed as fit as a dog of that age should

be. For some reason we didn’t get any one showing interest in him so he

was in kennels for a number of weeks. One day Andy rang me to say that

the kennel staff were concerned about Max as he was off his food and didn’t

seem well so he was taking him over to the vets for us. What a good job

Andy did this as poor Max collapsed at the vets, was admitted and spent 3

days there. At first we feared parvo but as he had been vaccinated we

hoped that this was not the case. In the end the vet felt that he had a sever

gastric infection but he was really very ill and we did think that we would

loose him at one stage. This episode set us back over £300 but you will be pleased to know
that shortly after this incident Max went to his new home. He settled in well and has had no
re-occurrence of this illness. He has such a lovely personality and is a smashing little dog we
are so glad that he pulled through. Please remember that without your financial support there
might not have been such a happy ending.

Harvey is another re-homing that we won't forget. This chocolate lad was originally
purchased by a well meaning family for a lady in the early stages of Alzheimer's, perhaps not
the best choice of companion but at least the lady realised she couldn’t
cope with him and handed him over to us. He was first rehomed with a
couple that, having lost an elderly Labrador, found him far too energetic
and lively. When you have grown old with a dog over eleven or twelve
years you do forget how much work a young dog can be. | was then
contacted by a gentleman who was looking for a chocolate dog, as his
partner had always wanted one. | explained what Harvey was like and he felt that they would
be able to handle him. He settled in much better than we could ever have hoped for, but sadly
the lady died a few weeks after taking Harvey on. He was allowed up into the bedroom to see
her and we hope that she enjoyed the satisfaction of owning the chocolate dog she had
always wanted. We did wonder if the family would be able to cope with Harvey following her
death but when Audrey made the follow up call she was told that Harvey had helped to keep
them going and they didn’t want to give him back.

We now hit the mad period when we try to get as many dogs out as we can before Christmas.
I must thank every one who pulled out the stops to get home visits in place and to Andy and
Becky for fitting people in at odd times for us.

Oscar had been rehomed by me a few months earlier. A very lively dog
who is full of mischief his new owner seemed to be coping well.
Unfortunately this owner was taken ill very suddenly and a friend had to
take Oscar to a local kennel where John collected him a few days later. We
felt very sorry for Oscar who must have been quite shocked by what had
happened. Luckily | had received a phone call from a family in Lincoln who



were looking for a young black dog and they were willing to take Oscar on. Although it was a
busy time for Jackie, she got the home visit done for me, and a few days late Oscar was off to
his new home. You will be pleased to hear that his past experiences had not affected him too
much and he is doing well in his new home.

Jackson ’s first rehoming must go down as one of the fastest ever. The lady’s partner wasn't
able to come down with her as he was working but he assured me that if it
was ok with her he would be happy with the dog. Andy kindly agreed to
make himself available to do the re-homing on Sunday morning and all
went well, the lady being well pleased with Jackson. By 4pm Jackson was
back in kennels! The chap had come home from work, said Jackson was
too big and wasn't his tail short for a Labrador?! By the way the cheque for
the adoption was stopped immediately. You will be pleased to know that a
lady who wanted a companion for her Chesapeake Bay Retrieve has now
taken Jackson (now shortened to Jack) on and he is doing very well. Yes

his tail is a bit short but it makes no difference to his temperament and he is getting on very

well with his new friends

Ollie. We had just re-homed a chocolate dog called Stan so we shouldn’t have been
surprised when chocolate Ollie came in. We were told that Ollie was microchipped but when
Andy scanned him we couldn’t find it. After being scanned all over his back and sides, Ollie
kindly rolled on his back a laid there with his legs in the air whilst Andy scanned every part of
his anatomy (bar one) but no chip. | contacted the microchip company and they have told me
that on very rare occasions the chip can pop out very soon after implant, and we think that
this is what must have happened. The chip is only the size of a grain of rice so his owner
wouldn’t have noticed it. He is a very big lad but has such a laid back personality | felt that he
might be ok for a couple who had just lost the chocolate Labrador they re-homed from us a
couple of years ago (See Return to Sender). They tell me that he is a delight to own and they
couldn’t imagine life with out him.

Misty was the last dog we rehomed in 2008 and was special for more reasons

than that. When Bonnie Monkbar died June told me that she would be looking

for another dog once she had got over the loss. June contacted me before

Christmas and knowing Misty was due to come in | hoped that she would prove

to be suitable for June. As June’s dogs go to the hotel every day they do need

to be good with people and | felt that Misty could handle this. June agreed to

come down to look at her and Misty was soon on her way up to York. She has

fitted in very well and wasn’t fazed by the events and all the people she met on

arrival (remember it was the run up to Christmas). For some very odd reason there was one
member of staff she didn’t seem to like very much. This gentleman is a dog owner and lover
so with a bit of doggie understanding and a bag of treats he soon won Misty round. June has
found Misty helps her to unwind after a busy day at the Hotel so the situation has benefited
both of them. Long may there be a Labrador on the Monkbar books! Like Bonnie, Misty now
has her own ‘Facebook’ entry.

Did | ever tell you that | hate the name ‘Lucky '? Every Lucky we have ever had in hasn’t been
if you get my meaning and this little chap was no exception. We believe that his previous
owner had bred him and that he had lived all his life on a smallholding. He had never been for
a walk as such having been left to wander about. When he became
unwanted and feeling sorry for this dogs plight a young man took him on
but had obviously not talked things through with the family as his partner
didn’t seem to like the dog at all. Fortunately they contacted us and | was
able to take Lucky in. Most of the information | have about Lucky comes
from this young man’s mother. The girls noticed that Lucky seemed to
have some thing wrong with his mouth and at first we thought that he
might have a slightly undershot jaw. Lucky was also overweight and was
drinking a lot. We thought that it would be best if a vet looked him over so
John took him across to Alan’s for us. After various tests we did know
that he didn’'t have diabetes or any hormone deficiencies. From the information received from
his previous vet we know that when he was taken in for his vaccination the vet noticed



bruising to his right eyelid. We wonder if this fits in with some thing that we do know which
was that he was found cowering under a shed, possibly having been chased by another dog.
Is this when he bumped his head, or did he run into a car? He certainly is a bit nervous when
getting out of cars but | guess we will never know exactly what happened. Alan feels that he
has had an impact injury to the right side of his jaw and this has caused lack or growth so that
he has a wry mouth. Lucky’s teeth are all over the place but after talking to his friend who
specialises in dog dentition, Alan feels that we should leave well alone for the present. We
don’t know why he drinks a lot and Alan has advised us to just restrict his water. The saddest
thing was no one showed any interest in this little lad. He seemed a bit timid whilst in kennels
but was very affectionate, and just wanted to be loved. We got to the stage where we called
him the ‘if’ dog. If we hadn’t had 4 dogs we would have had him. If John hadn’t got his two he
would have had him. If Hazel hadn’t had her little boy as well as Kimba she would have had
him ...... get the drift!

Eventually a lady came along that | had originally matched up with another dog but at almost
the last minute | suggested that she look at Lucky as well (thought that the other dog might be
too big for her). She liked Lucky from the start so he was the one who went back home with
her. He has settled down very well and is starting to go for walks. Bless him he even tries to
run now and wanted to play in the snow so we feel that he is well on the way to loosing some
weight. His water intake is monitored but he is doing very well and has made loads of new
friends none of whom even noticed his mouth. Obviously if he does need dental work in the
future we hope to be able to give some financial help towards this.

Archie and Bailey are a couple of one-year-old chocolate brothers. Their owner would really
have like them to have stayed together but as so many of the
people who adopt dogs from us already have a dog this is not often
possible. However | do try to rehome them with another dog and
Archie was soon on his way to Barnard Castle to meet his new
chocolate friend. Bailey took a little longer to fix up but a lady
contacted me who wanted a companion for her Labrador and her
rescue Springer Spaniel. She informed me that she had just
finished a course with Jan Fennel (the dog listener) and had been

invited to go on the next, more advanced course (well even Jan Fennel has to make a living).

The lady came over to meet Bailey and brought her two dogs with her. As

you might have guessed things did not go well and she has told me that

she was surprised by her Springer’s reaction. We saw Bailey in kennels

later the same day and he was looking very upset. The thing that worries

me about dog listeners is that dogs don't talk so what are they listening

to? | have found a good home for Bailey where he has settled down very

nicely but his owners have told me that for the first few days he was

having very disturbed dreams. These now seem to have passed and he is

back to his self again.

Daisy could have been a problem as she is a middle-aged bitch. However when she arrived |
had already pencilled her in for a couple who had previously adopted 2
dogs from us. Unfortunately their bitch had recently died and they were now
looking for a companion for Oscar, so | wondered if Daisy would fit the bill.
She has certainly established her self as boss of the dog section of the
household but Oscar just lets her get on with it! We think that the photos
taken of her when she was in kennels really show her personality

Meg is affectionately known as our little mother. Meg had been used for
breeding but when her owner had finished breeding with her she was no
longer wanted and we were told that he was going to take her out and shoot
her. A guy who used to be a dog warden in Sheffield managed to get hold of
Meg and asked if we would be able to take her on. These are the dogs that
we feel we should always be there for so of course we said yes. She turned
out to be a lovely friendly little girl but she would run straight back to her
kennel if she was let out. She had recently had a litter of puppies when she
came in to us so we wanted to get her back in to shape before putting her



up for adoption. However we didn't get any enquiries about her, possibly because of her age
(six years). Eventually a lady did ask about her and she seemed to be ideally situated for
taking Meg on. She now lives on a farm where she is very good with all the other animals, she
helps her new owner with jobs around the farm and doesn’t run off. It is rewarding to think that
she now has the open spaces to enjoy and we hope that she will have a happy retirement
from her maternal duties, as she certainly deserves it.

Emily It is always sad when an owner has to give up a young dog and it must have been very
difficult for Victoria to hand Emily over to us, however she was

thinking of Emily and not of herself. You know that | have a thing

about coincidences and names, well Emily has gone to live with ...

another lady called Victoria! This proved to be a good omen as she

has settled in very well with her human family and her new doggie pal

Pip. We did have an awful scare when a few days into the adoption

Emily developed a swelling on the side of her muzzle. One vet gave

Vicky a terrible shock when he talked about tumours and operations

but another vet felt that it was more likely an infection of the hair follicle and this looks as
though it was the right diagnosis as a course of antibiotics has cleared the problem. Had she
needed an operation we would have helped with the cost but fortunately this doesn't look as
though it will be needed. Here is a photo of Emily shortly after she was adopted and she is
obviously enjoying a spot of gardening.

Eddie has gone to live in East Yorkshire. At eight years of age he could have been difficult to
re-home but once again | was lucky as Michael was looking for a new dog after the loss of
Ben (see Return to Sender) and Eddie was the sort of dog who would fit in very well with their
life style.

Harvey is a dog of the recession. His owner had decided a take a job abroad as he was in the
building trade and just couldn’t get work. This is always a difficult circumstance as people
usually have to take rented accommodation when they first move and are rarely able to take
their dog with them. So very reluctantly Harvey was handed over to us. He has now gone to
live in Todmorden which is about as far west as we go, and is doing very well

Tyla came through due to break up of relationship. His owner was so upset after leaving him
at Rainbow that he nearly turned round and fetched him back. | don’t think that would have
been in Tyla’s best interest but | can understand how people feel. Once again there was a
home lined up for him with a couple who had previously had a dog from us. Tyla settled in
right from the start and although he will never replace their other dog he is giving them
immense pleasure and they are highly delighted with him.

Buster looked like being a difficult dog to re-home as he had had such a rotten start in life.
Found as a stray wandering the streets he was offered to the police who gave him the name
Asbo, not a good choice! As you will have guessed he failed not because

he wasn't trainable but because he was too excitable to get on with the

job. A family did take him on but found him too much. He was strong on

the lead, could be stubborn, was still play biting the children and would

steal items of clothing to get attention. Shortly after he came in a family

contacted me who were specifically looking for a chocolate dog so | gave

them a call. Even after telling them all the bad things they still felt that they

would like to see Buster and | am pleased to say that they argeed to give

him a try. Some times a change of environement is just what a dog needs and this seems to
be the case with Buster. | like this photo of him shortly after he arrived in his new home, as he
looks so relaxed!

For a few short weeks Rainbow kennels became 'Gracelands’. Why? Because Elvis was in
residence! We were told that Elvis was strong on the lead (which he is) and that he didn't
respect women (which isn’t true). His previous owner was finding that he didn’t have the time
to devote to Elvis and so he was handed over to us. He has now moved to Lincoln where he
has settled in well and | am sure that once they have his behaviour on walks sorted he will be
a super dog and a great companion.



RE-HOMED DOGS UPDATE
Christmas is the time of year when many owners give us news and we are able to catch up
with what they and their dogs have been up to.

The family who adopted Ari were very keen on agility and were already
taking part in competitive agility before they took Ari on. He has now
been registered with the Kennel Club and has been entered into
competitions and has had some success. Win or loose his owners
always think that he is the best Labrador around — and of course he is.
Here is a photo of Ari looking rather serious.

Jasper’'s owners have a caravan at the coast and we often get photos of him at the seaside.
Last year he was sharing an ice cream with dad and this year he is enjoying chasing his ball.
Good to know that he is still fit and active.

Bracken enjoys the company of his owner’s son’s dogs (Labradors of course) This
year we had a photo of all four of them enjoying finding dummies in the garden (it's
a massive garden). Bracken has proved to be a good friend to Margaret and Stan

Max’s proud owners contacted us to let us know that he has now passed his Gold
Good Citizens. As they have only had him just under 2 years this is good going. He
has tried other doggie activities including agility and is now looking for some thing
new to do. Here he is with his proud ‘Mum’.

Congratulations are also due to Bet Noyes with Megan who passed the Bronze

Good Citizens test at our Fun Day last year. Megan originally went to Bet as a short-term
foster dog due to the problems she had experienced so it was no small feat to achieve this
level of control — well done Bet.

Claire, who does our home visits in the Leeds area works all her dogs through the GC and
now has dogs working towards their Gold Award having attained their silver. Mo Long’s
Ebony is now working towards her Gold award, which we are sure that she will achieve. So
there are some well-behaved Labradors out there

THE WAY WE WORK

Unfortunately we have had a few cheques that have bounced and two that were stopped. In
view of this and the current financial situation we are only accepting cash for payment for
dogs (we don’t have the facilities for credit/debit card payments at the kennels). We
appreciate that this may cause problems for one or two people but we simply cannot put
ourselves in the position of some one not paying for a dog. We still ask for a donation of one
weeks kennelling for dogs handed over to us but of course we wouldn't refuse a dog if there
was a genuine case of hardship. However, having said that we do feel that the owner would
have had to feed the dog for at least another week had they not handed the dog in so some
payment should be possible no matter how small. What are your views on this?

MEMBERSHIP

Our thanks go out to you all for renewing your membership. We must apologies that in an
effort to save paper the membership form ended up not being included in the renewal letter
sent out to those who pay by cheque. This caused horrendous problems as most of you had
forgotten the membership rates. This problem has now been rectified as the invitation to
renew letter now includes membership rates. We don't really need you to complete another
membership form unless your details have changed within the last 12 months. Our apologies
once more for the problems we caused. You should all have received your new membership
cards. If yours hasn't arrived please let us know and we will get one out to you as soon as
possible.



AGM

Our AGM was a quite affair, however we do enjoy meeting members who are able to attend.
As always, we are grateful to Terry for opening his house to us for the afternoon. He is the
perfect host and always makes us so welcome. Barney (Terry's dog) kept us all in order and
we enjoyed a full and frank discussion on the items that were on the agenda. Copies of the
officers’ reports can be found at the end of the Newsletter but if you would like any more
information please do not hesitate to contact us. One of the things that has bothered us over
the year was that all the officers (with the exception of the assistant Treasurer) were to seek
re election in the same year. If an officer is to resign they usually wait until the AGM and this
could, in effect, result in an entirely new committee. In view of this our Secretary volunteered
to stand for one year only this time so that the Chairman and Treasure would be due for re
election on the alternate year to the Secretary and Assistant Treasurer

50 CLUB UP DATE

Dogs in our care at present are:

Errol- Brown Pearson, Mandy Fennel, Ruby Thornton, Jimmy Hibberd, Emma Sullivan,
Gemma and Jess Bennett, Jill Ingham, Molly Flintan, Cassie Armstrong, Blue Lindsey, Mollie
Farrar, Ben (Benson) Brown, Jasmine Nicholls, Phoebe and Georgie Raybould, Ben
Townend, Ebony Waterhouse, Jasper Musson, Penny Hoyland, Jasper Taylor, Nala Britland,
Monty Davies, Pip Ruston, Bonnie Higgins

Winners since our last Newsletter are: -

October 2008 Fleur Fern

November 2008 Heatha Kitchin

December 2008 Andrew Armitage and Lynn Barton (non winners draw)
January 2009 Yvonne Godfrey

February 2009 Susan Barber

March 2009 Rob Depledge

We would like to introduce you to our new foster dog and to their carers:

Bonnie was handed over to us because her owner was having to move into accommodation
where dogs were not allowed. This was a very difficult time for her owner as she had had
Bonnie from a pup. We had a lovely Christmas card from the family who fostered Cassie for
us. You may remember that they had moved to Scotland and in the card was a note to say
that if we ever had a dog coming into foster who might enjoy living in Scotalnd they would be
happy to offer it a home. We wondered if Bonnie would fit the bill, well she did have a Scottish
sounding name, and the family have said that they are very willing to give her a try. At present
Bonnie is living with Pam’s mum in Sheffield but by the time you read this she may have
made the journey up north.

Foster dog update

All our foster dogs are doing well and many of them seemed to get a new lease of life in the
show. Many of them are old enough to remember the last time we had any ‘proper’ snow so
perhaps it brought back memories for them.! Mandy also enjoys the snow and is doing well.
She has had a problem with a cyst on her paw but we hope that the vet has been able to sort
this problem and that there will be no reoccurrence — fingers crossed. After being off
medication for a number of years Errol had a small fit. He is starting to slow down but is still
happy and contented and enjoying his walks in the local park. Nala continues to delight her
carers. Ben T has been on his travels again — what a new least of life this lad is having. Ben
B is getting a bit stiff on his back leg. As you will remember he only has one back leg having
lost one some years ago through a RTA. He is on medication from the vets and is doing fine.
His owner is totally dedicated to him and makes sure that he receives the best attention
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Pip is still energetic but his carer doesn’t have to run as far or as long with him before he is
ready for a rest! He has some liver problems that he is now receiving treatment for. Penny
continues to loose weight slowly but is much more interested in life and is giving so much
pleasure to her carers. Jasper is still going strong although he still has the affects of his
strokes. He may be on medication for his bad legs but he can still put a sprint on after a hare!
All our other foster dogs are well and there is little to report. We often think how blessed we
are to have these wonderful people who will dedicate their lives to ensuring that these dogs
twilight years are indeed golden.

Is it worth raising money to support these dogs? When a carer writes that their dog ‘has given
me so much pleasure and love, | can’t begin to thank you for letting me have him in his
twilight years’ the answer is definitely YES

SPONSOR A DOG

The Sponsor Dog scheme was set up to help those dogs who come through to us with
existing medicals problems. These are dogs that are too young to be on the Foster dog
scheme. We offer financial support for veterinary medication the existing conditions
(insurance will cover any other conditions that may develop). The scheme also supports those
dogs that may have behavioural problems that require professional support.

Sandy remains our main sponsor dog. He is on Epiphen (phenobarbitone) and Epliease
(potassium bromide). This is helping to control his fits and he is enjoying a good quality of life.

Jack will remain on the Sponsor dog list although at present he is managing with out
medication. We know that in the years to come it is inevitable that he will need to take
Metacam and we will be there to pay for any medication he needs for this condition.

Ellie has been taken off the scheme. We felt at first that she would need professional help to
overcome her fear of other dogs and her general timidity. However this has not proved to be
the case and her owner is coping with her very well indeed. It's good to be there if help is
needed but so much better when the help is not required.

Ben has skin allergies and these can flair up from time to time. This means that there are
times when he is fine and does not need any medication. However if you have ever owned a
dog with allergy problems you will know how costly it can be to sort things out so, once again
we will be there for when Ben needs help.

Toby has some behavioural problems that we feel specialist help will be needed to sort out.
He is a young dog with lots of energy and so much to offer, we want to be there to give him
and his owner the finacial help to seek professional help.

So far we have six people supporting the scheme, but we do need more people to come on
board. All you need to do is to pledge a regular monthly donation to help support these dog.
By doing so you will ensure that we are able to take on any dog regardless of any medical
conditions or behavioural problems they may have.

HELPERS

Congratulation to Nicola, Sheena and Caroline who are all expecting babies in the next few
months. Caroline has promised us that her baby will be the youngest ‘walker’ on the
sponsored dog walk...... watch this space.

John had his hip replacement operation in February and is making steady progress. Having
John out of action made us realize how much we have come to rely on him, not only for doing
home visits but also for the vet runs. We would like to thank Barbara (John’s wife) for driving
him to do home visits for us and to Steve Spencer for covering some of the visits John would
normally have done. Great team we have here folks! John has now been discharged and is
already back on the job.

Unfortunatley Eric is waiting to have a pace maker fitted and so is unable to help at present.
We hope that things will get sorted quickly for him and that he is soon feeling better.
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Audrey has celebrated one of those ‘0’ birthdays but we are not allowed to tell you which one.
All we will say is that Audrey certainly doesn’t look her age.

RAISING FUNDS
Here are some forthcoming events for your diaries.

Saturday 8 t May — collection at Sainsbury’s, Archer Road, Shef field. Come along and
support us or better still help us to collect for half an hour. (Please contact Sally Wheeler on
0114 2466294

Labrador Fun Day at Rainbow . We hope that as many people as possible will be able to
come along to the event. There will be all the usual stalls including our excellent cake stall,
Labrador Welfare goods, plants, bric a brac, tombola and the usual raffle. If you can help with
setting up or with running a stall we would like to hear from you. (Please contact June 0114
2661756).

18™ and 19" December collection at Morrisons, Ecclesfield, She ffield. Once again we
would be glad of any help you could give (please contact Sally Wheeler)

Is there anyone who would be prepared to organise a collection at a shop/retail outlet in their
area? We will write any letters that may be needed if you can organise the collection.

We have loads of saleable items in our shed up at Rainbow and need some one who could
do us a few car boot sales to get items moving. Please contact us if you can help with this.

Pedigree Adoption Drive  As you will know from our last Newsletter we were awarded
£3,000 from the Pedigree Adoption Drive. Some of the money was earmarked for a set of
scales so that we could weigh the dogs when they arrived at

kennels and can monitor their weight through out their stay.

Knowing a dog’s weight also helps us to give more accurate advice

to the new owner on feeding. We originally ordered the scales

through a London based company called Medema. Because it was

our first order we were asked to pay ‘up front’ but unfortunately they

have let us down badly and have failed to supply the goods. They

have also been very evasive and at this moment in time they have

not sent the refund as promised. We are shocked by their attitude

and shall be taking further advice in this matter; we have also had

to inform Pedigree, as this was money donated by them. We have now purchased a set of
scales from Marsdens who are based in Rotherham. They will be able to provide a full
maintenance service should we need it and were very helpful to us. As they are based in
Rotherham we were able to collect the scales from their depot and take them across to
Rainbow. Here is a photo of Lucky trying out the new scales. We have allocated some of the
remaining money to give help towards neutering. As fees vary so much from vet to vet we
decided to give a flat rate of £50 towards the operation. Obviously this help will only be
available whilst funds last. Any remaining money goes towards vet fees for our foster dogs.

Easyfundraising.co.uk has raised over £64 for us over the last few months and you can also
help raise money for us by using everyclick as your search engine — visit
www.everyclick.com for further information.

On line donations. Although charities have expected a drop in donations The Charity
Commission have advised that on line giving is (proportionally) raising more funds. We have
looked at one or two organisations and decided to go with Charity Choice . The service is
free and therefore we don’t have to have any money left in the ‘bank’ for them — it will all be
available for us to use. If you want to donate using this method please visit their site at
www.charitychoice.co.uk

Every little helps! Hazel very kindly passed on some pig’s ears that her sister had given her.
These were much enjoyed by the dogs that spent Christmas in the kennels. There were also
a couple of collars, which always come in useful. We actually renamed Hazel's sister ‘Tesco’
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after their tag line! Hazel has also sent us some half -check collars, which she found in her
local pound shop. Yes every little does help!

Goth Weekend Talking of Hazel, she and Graham ran one of their very popular Goth
Weekends over the New Year. Hazel always runs a raffle and divides the takings between her
favourite animal charities. We are honoured to be included and were so grateful for the
£267.75 she sent us as this paid for Lucky’s tests (see Re-homed dogs) and ensured that he
went to his new home as a fit and healthy guy.

Bran tub Our good friend Mike Carey held his Christmas Bran Tub again this year. As he
now has 3 yellow boys to help (2 of them from us) his friends had no chance to escape. This
year Mike was able to send us £100 which is a good sum to raise.

Both the above events are regular fundraisers and we are grateful to Hazel and Mike for
giving money to us.

LABALOGUE

We have now added baseball caps (stone with dark blue trim) and knitted caps (bright royal,
red and heather grey) to our range of logoed clothing. We are able to offer these in a number
of colours so please contact us for details. If you fancied a fleece but felt that the oatmeal
colour was too pale for you we can offer this garment in bright royal and red. Don't forget that
we can have the logo embroidered on your own garment if you prefer. We have one or two
new ideas for items that you may be interested in but we are always welcome your own
suggestions. Just let us know what you would like us to sell and we will do our best to oblige.
Our thanks must go to every one at Eurobroide in Sheffield for all their help with these
garments.

WWW.LABRADORWELFARE .ORG

We were sorry that the site got a bit out of date over the Christmas period. There were a
number of reasons for this. Although we will rehome dogs up to the weekend before
Christmas we don't like to rehome dogs or take new dogs in over the holiday period so there
wasn’'t much new to go on. Added to this both Peter (our webmaster) and ourselves had
Internet access problems around this time so were unable to communicate with each other.
This has made us realise how much we rely on this form of communication these days and
we wonder how we ever functioned with out it! Peter is always keen to make the site more
user friendly so we really would appreciate feed back from those of you who visit it.

NOTICE TO PEOPLE WHO VISIT MY HOUSE

1. The dog lives here ... you don't.

2. If you don’'t want dog hair on your clothes, stay off the furniture

3. Yes, he has some disgusting habits. So do |, and so do you. What's the point?

4. OF COURSE he smells like a dog

5. It's his nature to try to sniff your crotch. Please feel free to sniff him.

6. |like him a lot better than | like most people.

7. Toyou he’'s a dog. To me he is an adopted son, who is hairy, walks on all fours,
doesn't speak clearly and hates cats. | have no problem with these things.

8. Dogs are better than kids: they eat less, don’t ask for money all the time, are easier to
train, usually come when called, never drive your car, don't hang out with drug-using
friends, don’'t smoke or drink, don’t worry about whether they have the latest fashions,
don’t wear your clothes, don’t want a gazillion pounds for college, and if they get
pregnant you can sell the pups!

DOG WALKS

Our annual walk at Castle Howard has been booked for 20" September and we hope that
many of you will be able to come and join us. As you may remember we were offered a
different route last year to avoid a clash with the equestrian event, it looks as though we will
have a choice of route this year. Since the café has had an outdoor seating area we have
found that there hasn't been as much room for our stall and our own dogs so we have been
told that we can set up the stall at the entrance to the courtyard. We hope that this will mean
that we can catch a few more people, as there may be people in the car park who are only
visiting the grounds.
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CHANGES IN MY LIFE

Hi it's me, Sam, again. Thought | had better get you up to date with all the
news.

Well Amy is in Jersey and doing very well in the show ring. Her new mum is
very pleased with her. She took her to Guernsey and she won there as
well.

Solo went to a friend in Lincolnshire and he goes all over with his new dad in the van but he
likes playing with the cocker spaniel puppies, they crawl all over him. His dad went to Belfast
showing Cockers and didn't take Solo so he barked all day and most of the night and the next
door people complained to his dad so now he goes every where.

So you have a vehicle to collect dogs in (the Suzuki Marjorie donated to us. Ed) | always like
the estate but mum has bought a bigger car now and it is really comfortable. | like going for a
ride now in fact | have been to two Championship shows and really enjoyed it.

We seem to have had quite a few bitches to mate for Peter and Karlos, they are the lucky
ones.

Mum went through the Kennel Club Breed Supplement (which she gets every 3 month) and
she decided to check on some of the Puppy Farmers and guess what one has had from
January 2005 to June 2007, wait for it, 70 litters — 506 puppies. Others had 50 litters and
some 20 litters. No wonder you at Labrador Welfare and rescue centres are kept busy. Some
don’t have the hip scores and eye tests so it is important that when ever people are buying
puppies they make sure that the parents have a_current eye certificate and their hip scores
are low. In fact ask to see the certificates and if they don’t show them do not buy. You should
also make sure they are Kennel Club registered and if you buy make sure you get the
registration when you pick up the puppy. If they cannot produce one then do not take the
puppy, you have to be so careful nowadays.

Fireworks are being let off at all hours day and night — I will be glad when November 5 is
over. Mum once wrote to Tony Blair asking them to ban them and he said they would never
be banned; he does not seem to understand the trauma we animals go through.

Mum went to Italy last December to judge Labradors and she will see Acorn, the chocolate
bitch that went out earlier in the year. She has been winning at shows there and they want a
black dog now.

Well I will have to close as Saffy is due to have puppies and Mum sits with her through the
night until she has finished so | don't suppose we will get much sleep until she has finished.
There are loads of people wanting her puppies but we will have to see how many she has.

Cheerio for now. Hope you all had a happy Christmas and have a good New Year.
BEWARE! Just one other thing before | go. Believe it or not but now people are advertising
silver and charcoal Labrador puppies. Please be very careful as some could be crossed with
another breed and the prices being charged are out of this world so do be careful, do not buy
just to be different and certainly do not try to breed them — we do not want the good old
fashioned gentle Labrador being ruined do we?

My AGILITY CLASS. By Ebony Snowdrop Buttons.

| wondered if Quincy might be interested to know what | get up to with my mum & friends on
Wednesday evenings at agility, in the big barn at the equestrian place. (Quincy might not but
Max would. ED)
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Many thanks for this insight into the sport Ebony. Please keep us updated.

Many of our adopted dogs are now taking up agility so we thought it would be a good idea to
include some news and we hope that Ebony will keep us updated. Please let us know what
your dog is up to — perhaps you have tried obedience or fly ball or perhaps Heel work to
music.

SU’s SNIPS

Andrew sent me an email recently reminding me of the dangers of cocoa mulch. There was a
lot of publicity about this product when it first came out. It has the same affect as chocolate
(as it also contains theobromine) and is attractive to dogs. If sufficient is eaten it can be fatal.
I’'m not sure if things have changed but | do know that originally there was no warning on the
packaging of this mulch. As peat free compost is being encouraged for environmental
reasons do read labels carefully before use.

Spring is a time of year when many of us like to get out into the garden. Do be aware that
there are many plants and bulbs that are harmful to our dogs; far too many to mention here. A
search of the Internet will throw up a number of sites with information on this but the Dog
Trust do have quite a comprehensive list. One of the worse culprits over the Christmas
period, taking the life of a young Weimaraner pup, was the Jerusalem Cherry. This is a
popular plant as it has bright orange fruit but these can be fatal if eaten by a dog. Don't forget
that most slug killers are also very toxic. My rule of thumb has always been that if a product is
designed to kill, whether it be bacteria, pests, moulds or fungi it isn’t exactly going to do us or
our pets much good either. So do take care when using and storing cleaning products and
keep them well out of the way of inquisitive paws.

On the same theme there has apparently been an increase in the number of dogs being
taken to the vets after eating human medication. If you take tablets please be careful that you
keep them out of the reach of pets as well as the children. Also remember that medication
that is ok for us may not be suitable and could in fact be harmful if given to your dog. Never
give your dog human medication — always consult your vet and follow the advice they give.
While we are on the subject nicotine patches and nicotine chewing gum are both toxic. Also
look out for xylitol. This is a sweetener that is often used in chewing gums and I've also seen
it in toothpaste. This is also toxic to dogs so keep well out of harms way.

We have looked at the dangers of chocolate but there are also a number of other foods that
can cause harm to our dogs. Most dogs like nuts but walnuts and macadamia nut can be
harmful. There has also been a lot of publicity about grapes, raisins, currants and sultanas,
which can be harmful if eaten in large quantities. Most of us will have had a dog that has
stolen a bunch of grapes or who was partial to a slice of fruitcake. It seems that some dogs
tolerate these foods better than others, the problem being that you won’t know how much
your dog can tolerate until it is too late. Plants of the onion family can also cause harm and
there has been a lot of debate over garlic, which many of us have given to our pets for many
years. Mary Broughton, of Dorwest Herbs, and a very knowledgeable person on this subject
has assured dog owners that it is still safe to give garlic to your dog, in fact | have known dogs
who will actually seek out wild garlic and eat it. Apple seeds contain cyanide (don't tell Max as
he eats them all the time given the chance) as do apricot kernels, cherry and peach stones.
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Watch out for dogs eating the green fruits, leaves and stems of tomatoes although ripe
tomatoes have many beneficial qualities.

There are often stories about dogs who have eaten bank notes but did you know that £2 coins
and EURO coins are toxic due to the nickel content so do make sure that you keep your
money well away from your dog.

Some times it seems that there is hardly any thing our dogs can eat that doesn’t harm them in
some way or other but just be sensible and keep things out of your dogs reach and all should
be well. If you think that your dog has eaten some thing poisonous, contact your vet
immediately. Take your dog to the surgery and also take along the poisonous substance or
the container it came in. Your vet will need this information to determine the correct course of
action for your dog. It will also help if you can give your vet an idea of the quantity consumed.
Don't try to make your dog sick, as this is not always the best action and don’t wait to see how
the animal goes along if the dog doesn’t show any immediate symptoms.

I know that many of you enjoy watching dog training/behaviour programmes on the TV.
Caesar Milan seems to be the one that every one is watching at present. So are these
programmes a good or bad thing? Probably the first person to grab the media’s attention was
Barbara Woodhouse (and yes | can remember watching her in black and white). Of course a
lot of things have changed since Barbara ruled the screen and many of her methods seem
out of date and perhaps even cruel in this day and age. However she did introduce the public
to the idea of dog training so she did do some good. Most of the trainers/behaviourists are
good in their own way although | do find some of their methods at odds with my way of
thinking. What does bother me though is that people see a dog with problems similar to their
own dog’s and try the same corrective methods on their dog. Each dog is an individual and
needs handling as such. A dominant dog may need to be put in its place but if you take the
same line with a submissive dog you could be doing totally the wrong thing. The other thing
that bothers me is the owner’s ability to administer the corrective action. Timing is very
important, both with reward and correction, get the timing wrong and you could be rewarding
the wrong action. Ross McCarthy writes for one of the monthly dog magazines and | always
enjoy his articles. He doesn’t give advice but will write about how he tailored the corrective
action both to the dog and more importantly to the owner’s capabilities, after all if the owner
can't cope with what they are being asked to do they are doomed to fail right from the start.
My advice to any one with a problem is to seek advice from a professional behaviourist,
preferably one who is registered with the Association of Pet Dog Trainers (APDT). You can
find one in your area by visiting www.apdt.co.uk. Contact them as soon as the problem
manifests itself and don’t mess about trying out different things. Remember any one can set
up a dog training class but not every one has the right knowledge or the ability to pass it on so
do check classes out before you attend. Bad advice could leave you with more problems than
you started with.

So what do you think about the television programmes? Who is your favourite and why? Do
you agree with my thoughts on this? Is there some thing that has worked for you? Please let
me know and I'll give feed back in the next newsletter.

| promised to update you on what has been happening following the television programme
‘Pedigree dogs Exposed’: -

There appears to have been a knee jerk reaction on all sides and groups such as PETA have
become involved. For me, the worry here is that there are some very extreme extremist with
in these types of groups (some PETA members feel that the keeping of all animals as a pet is
wrong) and this will not be good for dogs in general. Many people seem to be sticking their
oar in where it is obvious that they have no specialist knowledge, however some people are
listening to them! The RSPCA has instigated it's own survey ‘ Pedigree Dog Breeding in the
UK’; the report contains several sensible recommendations, however many of these are
already in place for Kennel Club registered dogs. The Kennel Club and the Dog Trust are
jointly funding an independent review into the registration, breeding and showing of dogs,
which will be chaired by Professor Sir Patrick Bateson FRS.
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The Kennel Club has looked at all the breed standards and changes have been made to
many of them. Most of these are only minor and one can see the logic behind the changes
but some have amendments have caused animosity with the breed clubs. Some feel that the
changes will be detrimental to their particular breed so we shall have to see what the outcome
is on that. There is a six-month consultation period but in the interim all judges will use the
new standards. Our own breed does not escape, as a couple of additions have been made to
the breed standard (additions in italics).

Characteristics Good tempered, very agile (which precludes excessive body weight or
substance)

Body. Well sprung barrel ribs — the effect not to be produced by carrying excessive weight.

My own feeling is that Jemima Harrison has opened a can of worms that even she did not
expect and at the end of the day | feel that decisions will be taken in haste that will not be in
the best interest of our dog. Fortunately the whole affair does not seem to have put the
general public off pedigree dogs and we still receive many offers of homes. What we don't
need is more legislation from the Government but registration seems to have reared its head
again although what that has to do with healthy dogs I'm not sure.

I'm always pleased to hear from you regarding topics you would like to discuss in my snips so
please feel free to contact me. If you don’t come up with suggestions I'm afraid that you will
just get my ramblings!

MEMORY LANE
| see the usual crowd is here again. Welcome. Come in and find a
chair. Yes Quincy also thinks that June’s new chair is very
comfortable but he isn’'t supposed to sit in it so please get him out! I'll
put the kettle on shall | whilst Eileen tells us about Bruce. Although he
is still alive and well, Eileen wants to share her memories of taking
Bruce on from us, so tell us all about it Eileen.

Bruce was a nine-month-old golden Labrador when he became unwanted and taken to the
vets to be put to sleep. The vet refused to do it and contacted the Labrador rescue, who in
turn contacted us. We had been in touch with them about a dog, so they asked if we would go
and collect him, as it was more convenient for us to do so.

Once we saw him there was no going back without him. The people that had him quite
willingly gave him to us with every thing that was his and concerning him. They completely
cleared him out of their lives. Bruce grew to be a giant among Labradors standing 65 cms
high (breed standard is 56-57cm for dogs Ed) with a girth of 98cm, and with a very loving, laid
back, up yours attitude.

One highlight in his life was when we took Bruce with our other Labrador to Swanage in
Dorset. We were on a tiny bit of beach he was allowed on when he spotted what he must
have thought was a ball floating about 30 meters out on the sea, so he goes to rescue it. It
was in fact a buoy, mooring a small boat, about the size of a family car. Once he had figured
out how to get hold of the buoy he swam it ashore, boat in tow, much to the delight of the
many spectators that had gathered. He did a repeat performance two days later at Studland.
Luckily both owners saw the funny side of it.

On another occasion he was out in our local park woods when we spotted him scavenging, as
he spends a lot of his time doing. By the time we were at the car park he was vomiting both
ends with what looked like blood. No messing, we took him straight to the veterinary, who,
seeing his plight, quickly hospitalised him and put him on a drip. Subsequent tests showed
that he had eaten a wad of marijuana. Luckily with in three days he was back to his normal
self. We found out later that the event was reported to the police, so now he has a police
record.

Bruce is now a lazy eleven year old, except when HE wants some thing.

Bruce has been suffering from heavy nose bleeds and | know Eileen has been very worried
about him. However she has told us that he is now much better and the vet thinks that he may

18



have sniffed some thing up his nose. Eileen says ‘ with his record | wouldn’t be surprised if it
hadn’t been drugs!” Unfortunately as we went to press we learnt that Bruce had been given
rest as he had gone off his back legs. Oscar will be writing about him in our autumn edition

This time round | thought that you might like to hear about a dog June and | fostered for a
few, but very special weeks. Sam came to us through the Sheffield Dog Wardens. He had
been found wandering on many occasions but this time round his owners said that they didn’t
want him back. In retrospect we think that they has realised that he was not well and just
didn’t want to be bothered with the vet bills.

After a stay in kennels we found him a home in Chesterfield with a lady who did some
fostering for us at that time. We estimated that he was about ten at this time and was going
deaf and was perhaps starting to loose it a bit as he used to bark for no reason. He stayed
with Sue from January until the autumn, when she told us that neighbours were getting fed up
with his barking and, knowing that she also had other dogs, she didn’t want to get on the
wrong side of them. We couldn’t think of him going back into kennels as he was now looking
his age, so June and | decided to see if he would fit in with our gang. We had fostered Sam
for 48 hours earlier in the year when Sue was having some work done so we knew that Bruce
and Oscar would get on with him but we didn’t know how Sandy would react. Any ways we
felt that we had to give it a try for Sam’s sake and we needn’t have worried as they all got
along fine. We saw a wonderful side to Oscar who used to look after Sam for us and always
made sure that he didn’t get lost whilst out on walks. Our vets confirmed what we had thought
— Sam was very ill. He had cancer of the lymph and although we were able to give him
Vivitonin for his old age nothing would stop the cancer. However he was very happy in himself
and had a very strong heart (the only thing about him that was strong!) One of our lasting
memories of Sam was that there was one cupboard in the kitchen that he always had to stick
his head in. It only holds pots and pans but Sam found it so interesting, may be it was the
smell of food. Any way we still call it Sammy’s cupboard and | think about him every time | go
in it.

Apart from his barking (I remember him sitting up the garden one night, just barking at the
stars!) he was no trouble at all but we could see him starting to fade. We had arranged a
Christmas get together at Terry’s (some of you may remember these events) and we felt that
we couldn't leave Sam to bark on his own. Terry very kindly invited Sam to join us and he had
a wonderful time. He plodded from room to room meeting every one, and of course he got
loads of attention and | dare say more tit bits than were good for him. | cannot thank Terry
enough for giving this dog so much pleasure on one of the last days of his life; it is another
memory that will always stay with me.

Eventually the time came when we knew that Sam had had enough. Dr Mark (as always) was
sent for and Sam was given rest on 20" December 2001 laid happily in our front room. Was it
worth it, all that sadness for what amounted to a few weeks? The answer is definitely YES!
Both June and | found tremendous pleasure in looking after this old guy and it's a really good
feeling. Yes it is painful when they go but you will always know that you ensured that the dogs
last days were pleasurable and pain free. Would we foster again — you bet!

If these memories have put the seed in your mind that this is some thing that you might be
able to do please do get in touch with us. Not every one can cope with this type of dog, but if
you are looking for an undemanding companion it can be a very worthwhile experience and
will fill your memory book with many happy pages.

Gosh just look at the time! I've been nattering on here and now it's nearly time for you to go.

Do have a wonderful summer and don't forget to send me your memories. They don't have to
be of Labrador Welfare dogs and they don'’t have to be dogs you have lost, perhaps like
Eileen you just have some happy memories.

Dog Bless
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We wish we had a daisy

For each time you crossed our minds

We'd lay a trail of white and gold
Across the great divide.

We wish we had an orchid
For each tear we cried for you
We'd fill the deepest ocean

And watch the waves come through.

We wish we had a lily



For each memory that we made
We'd plant them in the clouds above
In tribute to your loving ways.

We wish we had a rosebud

For each earthly day you lived

We'd pave a soft and fragrant path

To your new home across the Rainbow Bridge

Chocs away!!!

Your chocolate chum
scar

2008 Adoptions
We re-homed a total of 82 dogs last year (this includes some dogs who were, unfortunately
re-homed more than once).
Of these there were 58 dogs and 24 bitches
The break down of colours is: -
Black 42
Yellow 26
Fox Red 2
Chocolate 12

Dogs ranged from the youngest at 8 months to the oldest at 12 years
QUINCY’S QuIPS

Well here we are again, Newsletter time. It doesn’t seem five minutes since |
was telling you what we had been up to in the summer and now it's spring! As
Su doesn’t work any more we are able to take all our walks in the day light
but | do like it when it gets light early as | can some times fool Su into getting
up earlier to give us our breakfast!

Did you have a lot of snow in February? We are quite high up here where we live in Sheffield
so we did get a good covering. It was fun watching all the cars slipping and sliding whilst
trying to get up the hills but | was glad that | didn’t have to go any where in the car. We had
show for about two weeks and the first week was fun. The snow was deep and nice to walk
and run about in. One day Max and | went to our play place (a spare piece of ground where
we can run around in safety and meet our friends). There were lots of children sliding down
the bank on things that looked like ground sheets but some had these plastic things that they
sat on. They all screamed on the way down but seemed to think that this was fun (odd?). Max
said that he liked the idea of sliding down the bank but didn’t think much to having to pull the
plastic thing back up the hill again. We also saw people pulling their shopping on these plastic
things — guess they couldn’t get to the supermarkets. The second week wasn't as good as it
got slippy under foot and we had to find walks where the footpaths weren’t too bad to walk on.

When we go to the play place we meet all sorts of dogs. We usually meet four Lancashire
heelers (what are they doing in Yorkshire | ask myself). They are all named after the Hobbits,
which | don’t think is very original any more. My breeder was watching a programme called
Quincy round about the time | was born so that is how | got my name. I'm pleased that Audrey
decided on that one as she used to call me Squidge up to then.

Max wants me to tell you about his new friend Roo (as in kangaroo because he is so bouncy).
Roo is a Cheesy Peak Bay Retriever (I don't think that this can be right but Oscar says that is
what his breed is called). He is a big dog with a funny curly sort of coat. We meet him when
we go up to Fox House to help Ray with the clay shoot (we have to look after the customers).
Roo belongs to Simon who helps Ray with the shoot; that is unless he is working. Some times
Roo’s mum, Heather, comes up around mid-day and she will take Roo for a walk. As Max is
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too bouncy and gets bored, Heather takes him along as well. They usually walk to
somewhere called Padley Gorge where they can swim and have lots of fun. Max always looks
for Roo when we get up there and is rather sad when they aren’t there. Simon mends buses
and one day, when we were coming back from our walk we saw Simon driving a poorly bus. |
thought that Max’s eyes would pop out, as he loves buses and would like to ride on one. |
think that he imagines that Roo has his own personal bus.

We all have a new friend called Sharon. Max and | meet Sharon when we go for our walk to
the play place. She walks dogs for people who aren’t able to walk them because they are at
work or aren’t very well or some thing. Most times we meet Cheeko and Woody (a big yellow
Labrador with a few bad habits and a passion for the ‘s’ word!) and some times some of
Sharon’s dogs will join us. | enjoy meeting Sharon’s dogs and we all run around nicely
together. One of Sharon’s dogs is called Erin and she is very much like my friend Jack (who |
haven't seen for ages). Sharon has this very posh Pet Taxi thing; we haven't had a ride in it
yet but I'm working on that one. A few weeks ago Su hurt her hand rather badly and when she
went to the hospital to get it seen to they said that she would have to stay in for a short while.
We were glad to see Ray on the first night as he gave us our supper. It was a bit late but at
least we didn’t go hungry, but who would feed us in the morning? You will never guess what!
Sharon turned up, took us all for a walk and then gave us our food, thank goodness!!!! She
even went up the garden and did a poo pick for June, as she isn't able to get up the garden
steps. We were glad to see Su come home on the following day but Sharon kept coming to
walk us until Su’s hand was better. June and Su say that it is important to have some one
who you can trust and rely on in circumstances like this so we are very glad that we met her.

Max was four in February and we had a party for him. | had to make him a card but we all had
a small (very small) bun. Max’s had a candle on top but | don'’t think that he was very
impressed with that.

Well that’s all for now

Quincy

IN THE FIELD
| have sadly had to retire Sandy and so have been taking Max along to all the
shoots | have attended this season. Sandy’s eyes have been deteriorating
over the last couple of seasons and sometimes he simply cannot find me.
However he was still the fastest dog on the shoot but when we were told that
he had a low-grade heart murmur we felt that it was time for him to stand
down. He seems to know that he isn’t up to it and takes it all in good part. |
worked Bruce up to 11years of age and would have hoped to do the same
with Sandy. Fortunately Max has become my new shooting buddy.

Max went on his first partridge shoot. | don't think that he had seen partridges before and
probably thought they were sparrows, as he couldn’t see any thing at first. | sent him in to the
area where the birds where and with in a few moments | saw his tail go up, quivering with
excitement. He found one in the bottom of the hedge and came running back to me at double
pace. He didn’'t know whether to give it to me or not but decided to put it in my hand (some
thing he doesn’t do with pheasants!).

The best day Max and | had was at Ashbourne in Derbyshire. Max picked up for me and for
the guns on either side of me, Mr Savage (who lost a leg in an accident and so rides around
on a quad bike) and another chap with a Labrador who didn’t seem to know what to do.
Eventually this dog decided to follow Max and actually sniffed at a pheasant. He picked it up
but would only bring it half way back so | sent Max out to retrieve it. | hope that the other
Labrador learnt something about picking up from Max.

Where ever | go people love to hear about Max’s story. How he was born in Ireland where
somebody obviously did some training with him although there are indications that they were
perhaps rather hard with him. The fact that he then came across the Irish Sea to live in
Wakefield where he was trained and used for drug detection in the nightclubs always gets
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peoples interest and a few folk start to look a bit guilty! He must have had to look in people’s
bags as he still does this given half a chance and simply loves to be in vans! | don’t know
much Gaelic but once | got my head round using his drug detection commands — seek find
instead of high lost — we have never looked back!

Some of you will have heard about the Kennel Clubs ‘Fit for Function - Fit for Life’ campaign
and | have been asked to give you my thoughts on this. The Labrador Retriever is a gundog
and so he obviously needs to be fit, not a great big bruiser! He mustn'’t fight (well not more
than once) and must get on well with the other dogs on the shoot. There may be a number of
different breeds working on the day so he needs to be happy in the company of other gundog
breeds. Obedience is a prime requirement and he must be under control at all times and not
running away when ever he feels like it. He needs to be working in the same field as you,
unlike Abby who will be working in the field of her choice! He must be soft mouthed so that he
doesn't rag fur and feather. He should have a pleasant personality and be willing to please.
We need a confident dog who is happy to jump on a trailer being pulled by a quad bike, it's
nice if he will do that as he then gets a ride round the shoot instead of having to walk. Max will
do this quite happily and gets on with the other dogs that are also getting a lift. A Labrador
must also be able to pick up birds from water. He has to be willing to enter the water even if
this means jumping in. He must be willing to enter the water even if it is cold but must be
under control so that he doesn’t go on frozen ponds, as obviously this could be very
dangerous. He must also be able to climb, as some of the estates will have very high walls
that he will need to get over. Your dog must be a companion and an extension of your
shooting ability. So fithess and temperament are very important in the Labrador and | think
that it is these qualities that have made him the most popular breed in Britain.

Ray

Appendix i
Chairman’s Report for the AGM held on Sunday 30 ™ November 2008

Labrador Welfare rehomed 130 dogs in 2007, which is the most we have rehomed in a twelve-month period since the
late1990s. We have received just as many calls for help in 2008 only now they are coming through in pairs! The most
worrying aspect for us has been the lack of offers of homes. We have a strict criteria for checking new homes and we
would be failing the dogs and the people who have put their trust in us to rehome them if we let them go to any home
that did not meet our requirements, we refuse to lower our standards just to get a dog in a home.

We have always worked on the principle that it takes us 4 weeks to re-home a dog from it coming into kennels,
through the assessment to the home check and the final meeting with the new owner. When we meet this target the
adoption fee covers the kenneling fee. If a dog goes out quicker than this then it helps to meet the costs of those that
take longer to re-home. This year the turn round has been 6 to 8 weeks and in many cases much longer. Even young
bitches and the ever-popular chocolates have generated no interest. There just haven't been people wanting to take
them on.

For these reasons we have had no alternative but to keep down the number of dogs that we have in kennels and
have only been able to take a dog in when one has gone out. On average people have had to wait a month for their
dog to be taken into kennels but | have been told of rescue groups with longer waiting lists than this. However there
are still excellent quality homes out there for which we are eternally grateful.

| am pleased to be able to report that we have received good support from all the areas we cover and | would like to
thank all the people who do home visits for us. | know that many of you have travelled well outside the area you
cover when a good home has been in the offering. The support and care they give to those adopting dogs is second
to none.

1 would like to thank Andy and Becky Lewis for all the hard work they have put in on behalf of Labrador Welfare, they
have become such an integral part of the organisation. | would like to pass on our thanks to Rachel and Alex, who
look after the dogs on our behalf. Our thanks, as always, go to Gareth who continues to exercise the dogs for us and
to Nicola who has done so much valuable work assessing the dogs for us and giving us written reports.

Our committee has met three times this year and these have been very productive meetings. The committee
members are dedicated to the Charity and are prepared to work hard for us. The committee work very well together
and it is always a pleasure for me to chair these meetings.

| would like to take the opportunity to thank all those who have helped with fundraising. Our Fun Day at Rainbow
kennels was a big success thanks to every one’s efforts. The Sheffield Star also covered the event with a short write
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up and a photo appearing in the paper the following week. A 2-day collection at Morrisons in Ecclesfield also proved
well worth the effort and also provided us with some good free publicity.

Our sponsored dog walk continues to prove popular with a number of people attending on a regular basis. Due to a
clash of events we were offered a new route for the Castle Howard dog walk and | understand that many of our
walkers enjoyed the change. However our stall did not do well at all despite the quality of goods we sell. Perhaps we
need to consider new ways of raising funds. Any suggestions would be gratefully received.

My own observations from the events that | have attended are that it has been hard work to raise funds. | am sure
that the current credit crunch will affect our ability to raise money over the coming months and | feel that we do need
to explore other ways of fundraising. Any suggestions and particularly practical help will be much appreciated. With
out funds we simply cannot function.

The Suzuki has been an expensive bonus for us but had been valuable to John for transporting dogs especially on
vet runs. Running cost will continue to increase and we may need to look for ways to help finance what is, for us, a
luxury item.

We receive support from many veterinary groups with in our area, and | would like to thank those that take care of
our foster dogs, and those who have supported our dogs whilst they have been in kennels. We also rely on the
information that vets pass on to us concerning the dogs and we have benefited from their knowledge and expertise.
We sometime have to make difficult decisions regarding some dogs and | would like to thank the vets, pet
behaviourists and trainers who have helped both us and people who have adopted dogs from us. Their professional
advice has been appreciated and there have been occasions when this advice has been essential to enable us to
make the right decisions regarding the dogs.

1 would like to thank all those who help the charity, either in financial or practical ways; we couldn’t function with out
you. | am pleased that our membership remains healthy but | would like to see more people becoming involved.

Ray Carnall
Chairman

Appendix ii
Secretary’s Report for the AGM held on Sunday 30th N ovember 2008

The correspondence received since the last AGM has consisted of letters from members and members of the public.
| have also sent out letters of thanks for donations and to those who have raised money for us. Email has proved a
very effective method of keeping in touch with members and with those who have offered homes to our dogs. It is
always a pleasure to receive photos of dogs in their new homes and once again many of these are sent by email.
We have also had updates on a number of dog that have been re-homed by us in previous years

On average we still receive 20 emails per day. Emails are normally answered with in 24 to 48 hours. This is proving a
very popular method of communication and is certainly saving on stamps. Requests regarding adoption are referred
to the web site where they can down load an application form, although forms are still posted out to people who do
not have access to the Internet.

We still receive requests from people wanting to know where they can obtain a puppy and we have been glad to be
able to point them in the right direction.

1 would like to thank David Hammond of Talda Computers Ltd for keeping us on line, for sorting out any problems
and for ensuring that our computer is up to date. He always gets me a good deal on cartridges, which is an great help
to me personally as we get through so many through printing our own forms and documents. David always gives me
sound advice for which | am very grateful.

Once again it seems to have been a very sad year for us with the passing of so many lovely dogs. Letters of
condolence have been sent, or a telephone call made, to those people who have informed us of the loss of their pet.
These have included: -

Labrador Welfare dogs: - Bonnie Smalley, Chad Atkinson, Duke Herschell, Guess Goodall, Smokey Oates, Stan
Selman, Winston Brown, Ben Slattery, and Bonnie Geddes

Labrador Welfare foster dog: -  Barney Davies, Blue Collighan, Cassie James, Duke Coats, Ellie Nicholls, Lady
Hoyland and Ben Shore.

Members and helper's dogs:- Jacob Blair, Kellie Warne, Mort Smalley and Sally Blades.
We have also been saddened by the deaths of Stuart Hall (foster carer for Erroll and Mandy), Andy Thain (member)

Mrs Ledingham (member), Eric Millward (who adopted Bonzo) and John Timms (breeder) who was so helpful when
we needed transport from Doncaster for six dogs last year.
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Our web site continues to be well received and many people tell us what an easy site it is to use. | must thank Peter
Hoult for all his efforts, for keeping it up to date for us and for keeping our ‘guest page’ Spam free. We have now
included a section for people who may need to hand their dogs over to us so that they are aware of what they are
signing up to. Our thanks must also go to Pearl for taking photographs of the dogs; | can tell you from personal
experience that this is not an easy task!

We still get positive feedback about the Newsletter and some of our members continue to contribute articles. B&B
Office (in Sheffield) continues to give us an excellent discount on the photo copying costs. They have also given us
discount on our new rubber stamp, our old one having all but worn out!

We continue to produce leaflets covering topics that we receive enquiries about. These offer advice and information.
We still use our 3 fold flier, 50 Club leaflet and have now produced a Sponsor dog leaflet. We continue to produce
advertisements for dogs and | would like to thank the vets and pet shops that have displayed these for us. A monthly
update of dogs that are available for adoption is now sent out to all vets with whom we have accounts. This is sent
with payment of bills so costs us nothing in postage. | would also like to thank the Sheffield Star who have placed
dogs on their ‘Give a Dog a Home’ page on their web site. David Craig (breed note writer for Dog World) continues to
include items sent in to him for the breed notes. | would also like to thank those people who have put links on their
websites for us.

My thanks go to June and Ray for their support through out the year and to our committee who have helped me in
many ways. | would also like to thank Sandy, Quincy, Abby and Max for sub editing the Newsletter for me and for
giving me moral support during the hours | spend sat at the computer!

| cannot close without thanking those who offer homes for our dogs or provide long-term foster homes, our home

visitors and especially to our members for showing their support by renewing their subscriptions.

Susan Roberts
Secretary

Appendix iii
Treasurer's report for the Annual General Meeting on Sunday 30th November 2008

The accounts for the year ending 30 April 2008 are based on a record of money received and bills paid by Labrador
Welfare. Paper, envelopes and computer cartridges are not included in these costs. Receipts have been produced
for money paid out for, photocopying of newsletter and sundries.

Our income for the year is as follows: - adoptions £13,950.00, membership £1,145.00, donations from members and
supporters £8,683.28, fundraising £1,570.93. The Castle Howard sponsored dog walk raised £676.00 and the Fox
House dog walk £150.00. The 50 Club raised £3,510.00.

Our expenditure for the year shows veterinary fees £3,754.05 and kennelling fees £21,469.50 This may seem a large
amount to spend but the use of kennels has proved successful and has enabled us to continue to help those in the
North East. We also benefit from Andrew Lewis’s knowledge of dogs and help with the paperwork. Veterinary fees
are mainly for our long-term foster dogs and the 50 Club continues to support these. At present we have 29 dogs
supported in this way. New owners of foster dogs are still asked to cover the cost of booster vaccinations, wormers,
flea treatment, minor procedures such as clipping toenails and emptying of anal glands also kennelling costs due to
holidays. 50 Club prize payments were £520.00 however members donating their winnings back into funds are not
included in this figure.

Lottery fees were £20.00. Public liability insurance to cover us for dogs whilst in our care is £210.00 per year.
Printing, stamps and stationary was paid for by the treasurer

Other consists of £41.91 for domain name and website, refunds of £220.00, change of tattoo details £5.00 and
purchase of rosettes £48.70 making a total of £315.61

Purchase of goods to sell was £1,094.25, microchips £235.02 and petrol expenses £524.40

Transfers to No 2 Account were £3,263.00. There were no outstanding cheques from previous year.

The balance at the year-end stands at £7,516.56

The No 2 account received transfers of £2,613.00 from the 50 club, £3,453.20 in donations, £1,654.87 from
;L:Q.draising, £400.00 from The Vera Kaye Rollit Charitable Trust and £1,322.95 from the Inland Revenue through gift

A transfer of funds was necessary in June when the account unfortunately became overdrawn. A charge of £35 was
made by the bank and then re-credited at the treasurer’s request as it was only overdrawn a matter of hours.

Veterinary bills totalling £8,869.08 were paid out. There were no outstanding cheques from previous year.

The balance on this account stands at £4,166.15
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The Reserve account has a balance of £1,175.18 this is our reserve in case it is needed and was used for the
transfer of funds in June.

The Fred & Audrey Baker Memorial Fund set up in memory of Audrey Baker has a balance with interest of £920.57.

Membership of Labrador Welfare stands at 105 annual members and 38 life members making a total of 143.

All accounts are held with Nat West in Broomhill, Sheffield

We are grateful to Sally Wheeler for continuing to co ordinate the 50 Club for us. We now have 67 members of the
club but we always need more members as we regularly have 29 foster dogs on our books.

Our Sponsor Dog scheme was set up so that we could offer some financial support to adopters who take on young
dogs who may have medical or behavioural problems. Members pledge a set amount each month and in return get
updates on the dog they have chosen to sponsor. At present we have 4 dogs on the scheme Sandy, Henry, Jack and
Ellie and 3 members so we also need more people to support these dogs.

Thanks to all those who have helped to raise funds for us and to Midland Counties Labrador and Retriever Club and
Northumberland and Durham Labrador Retriever Club for their annual donations to us from their fundraising
activities.

Thanks to Chris Burridge for collating the accounts and Sheila Godbehere for checking the accounts for us free of
charge.

June Roberts
Treasurer
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